BESPOKE - Newsletter of the Oxfordshire Hospital School

BESPOKE

Newsletter of the
Oxfordshire
Hospital

School

Issue 1 December 2017

Welcome

Angela Ransby, Head Teacher

In the last 12 months, our school has
reacted with great focus and
determination in the face of an
extremely difficult and unexpected
Ofsted judgement. Not only has this
immense bravery led to Ofsted
overturning its judgement and re-
ranking us as Outstanding, it has
also enabled us to transform our
school into the unified organisation
it is today.

It’s no exaggeration to say that the
OHS has been reborn. We’re now
working as one school, where all of
our settings are united in common
purpose. We’re fluid and agile in
response to the needs of our pupils,
wherever they are in the school,
and we can intervene immediately
to provide the right teaching and
support, so that every child has
access to every part of what we can
offer.

These are tremendous
achievements that couldn’t have
been realised without the energy
and commitment of every member
of our team, as well as the
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unswerving loyalty of our partners.
As we embark on this new cycle of
our work, we do so with the
capacity to be exactly what we
need to be for all of our pupils, and
the promise of an extremely
successful and exciting future.

Julie Tridgell, Chair of
Governors

As the brilliant outcomes of the
school’s Ofsted inspection become
embedded in the framework of the
organisation, we can clearly see

their unifying and liberating effects.

The school must take great
strength from the remarkable
praise it has received for the superb
care and teaching it provides to
children across Oxfordshire, both in
hospital and in the community.

Ofsted’s judgement also allows the
school to join forces with
Northamptonshire Hospital School
as an equal partner in the UK’s first
medical Multi Academy Trust - a
move that is expected to take
place in 2018 and gives us the
potential to create one of the
largest centres of excellence in the
world.

All of this means that the time is
now right for the OHS to share its
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phenomenal expertise with other
schools and organisations, and in
doing so help to develop a gold
standard of education for every
pupil with medical needs. The
launch of our Inreach Programme -
which you can read more about in
our next issue - is just one of a series
of free initiatives through which we
hope to empower other teaching
organisations by giving direct
access to a wealth of specialist
knowledge. Our aim is to help
mainstream Head Teachers respond
confidently to the mental health
and educational needs of pupils
with medical conditions, amid a
landscape of diminishing budgets
and increasing financial pressures.
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